
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

CMPF COVID-19 Update 
 

November 12, 2021 

Both Provincial and Municipal governments are relaxing safety measures 

and CMP’s objective is to follow recommended guidelines effective 

immediately.  

The following are CMP’s current vaccination statistics: 

 

Residents & Staff: 

Fully Vaccinated  

Residents:  

Not Yet Vaccinated 

 
Residents:  

Booster Shot  

98  19 
 
58 

84%  16%  50%  

*Residents & Staff total = 116  

 

The CMPF Board strongly encourages all residents to get vaccinated. 

Being vaccinated is your best defense against severe illness due to 

COVID-19, protecting your family and neighbours in the process. 

 
 
 
 

 



MASKING AND SOCIAL DISTANCING 

We remind all residents and their families that COVID-19 and its emerging 

variants continue to present a danger to the health of CMP residents and 

staff.  

As such, CMP requires all residents, staff and visitors to continue to comply 

with and follow all implemented protocols and procedures.  

This includes always wearing a mask when exiting your apartment and 

physical distancing 6-feet apart.  

 

 

 

MANDATORY VACCINATION REQUIREMENT: 

As of October 1st 2021, all visitors, contractors, third-party service providers 
and volunteers are required to be fully vaccinated against COVID-19 in order 
to access CMP.   
 
Proof of vaccination must be shown to the security personnel at the entrance 
of CMP. This means a vaccination receipt from the Ministry of Health and a 
government-issued photo ID are both required.  An enhanced digital 
vaccination receipt will be accepted once it is made available.   
 
 “Fully vaccinated” means that at least 14 days have passed since the receipt 
of the second dose of a two-dose vaccine series, or one dose of a single-dose 
vaccine approved by Health Canada. CMP reserves the right to amend the 
definition of “fully vaccinated” in the event public health recommendations 
change, and this includes boosters and/or additional vaccinations. 
 
 

 



3-STAGE REVISED PROTOCOLS 

 

1.  GREEN → NO COVID-19 OUTBREAK 

▪ When CMP is in phase GREEN the home is stable. 

▪ Security Guard service continues.  

▪ Each resident is allowed a maximum of 2 visitors at one time 

indoors. 

▪ Indoor visits are between 8am to 8pm. No exceptions. 

▪ Visitors must pass active screening by the on-duty Security Guard at 

CMP’s entrance upon each entry. No exceptions. 

▪ For indoor visits: 

o Visitors must always wear a surgical mask for duration of 

their stay.  

o Visitors are responsible for bringing their own mask. 

▪ For outdoor visits a mask or face covering is recommended.   

 

 

2.  YELLOW → CAUTION COVID-19 ALERT   

 

▪ When CMP is in phase YELLOW an area of the home is restricted for 

precautionary Covid-19 measures. 

▪ Maximum of 1 visitor per resident at a time. No exceptions. 

▪ Visitation times (8am to 8pm) remain in effect unless otherwise 

specified. 

 

 

 

 

 



3.  RED → COVID-19 OUTBREAK 

 

▪ When CMP is in phase RED one or more CMP resident(s) are self-

isolating. 

▪ Self-isolation is required by CMP resident(s) when: 

o Covid-19 symptoms are present, and/or 

o upon testing positive for Covid-19 or waiting for test results, 

and/or 

o coming into contact with a person who is showing symptoms 

and/or has tested positive for Covid-19 

▪ Visitors are NOT allowed. No exceptions. 

 

NEW PROTOCOL 

 

▪ Residents that are fully vaccinated with 2-doses can leave and return 
to CMP premises without the need to quarantine. 

 

 

PROTOCOLS THAT REMAIN IN EFFECT 

 

▪ Cleaning protocols will continue on a regular basis.   

▪ Sitting areas on 2nd and 3rd floor and front Lobby will be formally 

open.  Residents to follow Masking and Physical Distancing practice. 

 Laundry room:   

▪ Residents must continue to book a time slot with Security personnel.  

▪ Two residents at a time are allowed. 

▪ Residents must wear a mask and maintain physical distancing 6-feet 

apart.   

 



CMPF Board and Staff appreciate your continued cooperation. 
 

*CMP’s mask policy is a result of Toronto by-law 664-2020:  

City of Toronto By-law 664-2020: ALL PERSONS ENTERING OR 

REMAINING IN ENCLOSED COMMON AREAS ON THESE PREMISES 

SHALL WEAR A MASK OR FACE COVERING WHICH COVERS THE 

NOSE, MOUTH AND CHIN AS REQUIRED UNDER CITY OF TORONTO 

BY-LAW 541-2020  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


